RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES

June 3, 2010

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the Conference Room on June 3, 2010.  Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:40.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Mika Newsome, Dawn Stith, Annette Reesor, Karen Arant and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

I. OPENING BUSINESS

AGENDA APPROVAL

The committee added the following to the minutes:  Item V. – ESS Stimulus approval; Item VI.  Fourth quarter CSIP Report 

     II.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES

May meeting minutes were reviewed and approved by the committee.

      III.        RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Stephanie Lucas, Phyllis Crabtree and Helene Harris.
IV. TITLE I BUDGET FY 10-11

Ms. Harris presented the tentative budget for FY 10-11. Committee reviewed and approved the budget.

V. ESS STIMULUS FUNDS

Ms. Harris stated that there is a balance left in the ESS Stimulus Fund, and suggested that we spend the remaining amount on textbooks for FY 10-11.  Committee approved the expenditure. 

VI. CSIP

Ms. Arant presented the CSIP Report for the fourth quarter, as attached.  We need to further implement the “adopt a hallway” program, the café corner, classified meetings and have more vertical team meetings.  Ms. Arant asked that we have a refresher course on SPAT Model.

VII. SCHOOL SUCCESSES AND GOALS

· Hunter Miller went on to win Grand Champion of the County 4-H poster contest.

· Essay Contest winners were:  1st place – Christina Smith; 2nd place – Cheyenne Stiemetz; 3rd place – Samuel Carter.

· Some of our employees received Kentucky Colonel membership.

· Master schedule is being developed for lunch, outdoor Social Skills time, etc.

· Assistants will be assigned to students.

· Kindergarten Open House is set for July 27 and Back to School Ralley for July 29.

VIII. ACCIDENT REPORTS

This month, there were four accidents on the playground and one on the sidewalk.  Considering that we had field day and the Freeman Lake trip, that is very good.

IX. TEACHER ELECTION RESULTS

Teacher SBDM members for next year are:  Phyllis Crabtree, Dawn Stith and Karen Arant.  We need to also elect a minority member.

X. TEXTBOOK APPROVAL

There is no textbook money.  However, we have been allocated $6,240.24 from the District for Math Replacement needs.  Our total order is over $11,000.  The committee approved supplementing the allocation with our Instructional Fund for FY 10-11.

XI. NEW BUSINESS

· FY-11 Staffing needs will be:  two Resource teachers; one 5th grade teacher; 1.5 Assistants.  So far only ½ assistant is approved for Title I.
· Teachers are still having trouble with DVD and VCR breakdowns.
· Summer printing was a problem for some of the teachers who got bumped.  We need to set a policy at the July meeting for printing and include that in first of year teacher packets.
· Carlena Sheeran is going to help Mr. Coffey with the Dynamic Sweep Report and it will be presented at the July meeting.
· Next meeting is tentatively set for July 8 at 1:00.
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Coffey adjourned the meeting at 4:05.

____________________________                                      ________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson                                                   Cathy Yates     
Date________________________                                      Date_____________________

